
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Club 
News 

 

Summer 2009  

 

Summertime 2009 is Finally Here! 
 
For the first time in a number of years, June has lived up to its billing (ie, 
June gloom).  It sounds like that’s all about to change, just in time for the 
4th of July weekend.  So, pack up your suntan lotion and grab that new key.  
It’s time to find your way back to the CFCC pool. 
 
Despite a few glitches, we have re-keyed the Club.  We added some locks on 
gates and on the BBQ.  Please lock these, after you opened and finished 
using them.  Also, the lock on the main gate should be locked to the large, 
Fire Department lock (it’s labeled).  This creates a chain of locks and 
enables either SCE or the Fire Dept. access.  The gate has been left open on 
several occasions recently.  Please lock the gate, if you are last one out.  If 
kids are playing on the court, ask them whether they have a key and remind 
them that the gate needs to be closed.  If you had purchased a second key 
and still have both, please mail both back and we will send you a 
replacement for your second key. 
 
A courtesy reminder about parties: the Club considers a party any time one 
member brings more than five guests to the Club.  This is particularly 
relevant to the pool.  Parties need to be approved by Vicki Schuster.  The 
reason for this is to ensure that two parties don’t conflict.  Parties can be 
scheduled before or after regular pool hours (<12:00 or >5:00).  Last year, 
we experimented with allowing a couple of parties during weekday regular 
Club hours (pre Summer).  It didn’t work.  Too many unsuspecting 
members found themselves amidst many enthusiastic kids.  And lastly, an 
approved party only establishes that nobody else can have a party at that 
time; it does not prohibit Members from swimming during that time. 
 
We will be having our annual All Members’ meeting on the morning of 
Saturday, July 17, at 9:00 a.m..  We will hold Board elections for the 
positions of Treasurer, Secretary, and Pool Director, as well review our 
finances.  As always, we look to these meetings for feedback on what’s 
working and what else might add to our Club.   
 
Hope to see you! 
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Membership Update 
Has another year gone by and you haven’t used the pool 
again?  Are your kids older or out of the house?  Perhaps you 
would like to consider selling your pool membership?   
There are currently17 families eagerly awaiting a chance to 
join the Club.  
 
If you want to sell your membership, please call DonnaRae 
Caccavo at 805-373-1407.   You can also e-mail her at 
donnarae_inc@yahoo.com.  Memberships are selling for 
$1,100, - 1,200, which goes directly to the seller.  In addition 
there is a $100 transaction/assessment fee that goes to CFCC. 
 

The Club Has a 
Website! 
Check out our new website at 
www.conejofamilycountryclub.com.  
You can book a party, get a copy of the 
pool rules and get information about 
upcoming events.  Check it out and let 
us know if you have any suggestions or 
photos you’d like to add. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

GO GREEN!  If you’d like to start receiving your newsletter via e-mail, 
please send your e-mail address to Susan Duenas at susanduenas@msn.com. 

 

Parties at the 
Club 
Groups of five or more constitute a 
party and need to be reserved 
through Pool Director Vicki 
Schuster.  To reach Vicki, you may 
either call her at 494-9098 or e-
mail her at vicki3@gmail.com.  
Also, the club’s insurance policy 
does not allow for jumpers on the 
property, and if you are using the 
pool you are required to hire a 
certified lifeguard. 
 
 

General Membership Meeting 
& Board Elections 

 

We will hold a General Membership Meeting and Board Elections on Saturday, July 17th 
at 9 a.m. in the pool area of the Club.  The Board positions available are Treasurer, Secretary, 
and Pool Director.  If you are interested in one of these positions, please submit your name to 
Susan Duenas at susanduenas@msn.com or 496-0311. 
 

 

Lifeguards 
  
The lifeguards started their supervisory duties on June 12th.  
A lifeguard will be on duty everyday from noon to 5 p.m. 
until the new school year starts at the end of summer.  We 
have an abundance of lifeguards this year.  We have two 
lifeguards from last year, Austin Hall and Paul Atkinson.  
We welcome several new lifeguards: Rachel Klavir, Wes 
Merrill and Josh Welter.  These lifeguards are trained to 
maintain pool safety.  All are certified lifeguards through the 
Red Cross.  Let’s have a safe…fun…summer.  If you have 
any questions regarding lifeguard issues, please call me, 
Grant Wilkins, at 805-497-3711 


